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UNADOPTED MINUTES 
IMPERIAL VALLEY COLLEGE 

ASSOCIATED STUDENTS GOVERNMENT SENATE 
FORTY-FOUR ASSEMBLY 

 
Monday, March 30, 2009 

 
President Pro Tempore Brenda Antunez called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Associated 
Students Government Senate to order at 1:24 p.m. in the Administration Board room.   
 
PRESENT     

Brenda Antunez 
Jonathan Balint  
Itzel Bejarano  
Libertad Cabrera  
Chris Corrales 
Crystelle Enriquez  

Carolina Godoy 
Reanna Guerrero  
Leroy Lopez 
President Mendenhall [1:25]  
Steven Sciaky 

 
ABSENT    Angelic Green 
      
VISITORS               None  
                      
ADVISOR    Mr. Sergio A. Lopez 
 
CLERK    Cindy Diaz 
  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA  M/S/C (Jonathan Balint/Brenda Antunez) to approve the agenda 

for Monday, March 30, 2009 as submitted. 
      
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  M/S/C (Jonathan Balint/Steven Sciaky) to approve the minutes 

for the meeting of Wednesday, March 25, 2009 as submitted. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS  None 

 
REPORTS 
 
President President Mendenhall reminded the Senate of the upcoming 

committee meetings for this week: 
 

• There will be a President’s Cabinet meeting this Tuesday, 
March 31st at 3:00 p.m. in the Board Room. 

• The Academic Senate will meet this Wednesday, April 1st at 
1:30 p.m. in the Board Room.  President Mendenhall is 
scheduled to attend. 

• C&I will meet this Thursday, April 2nd at 3:00 p.m. in the 
Board Room.  President Mendenhall is scheduled to attend. 

• Financial Aid appeals Wednesday, April 1st at 3:00 p.m. 
• Student Affairs Committee meeting canceled today. 
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Treasurer Steven Sciaky attended the Planning & Budget Committee 
meeting where it was reported a proposal to discontinue Winter-
Intersession and reduce summer session to four days per week 
and close the campus the remaining days. This is the cost-cutting 
mode to help the school save money.  

 
  Mr. Lopez stated that classes would go back to how there were 

before. Classes in spring would begin in January rather than 
February and end late May rather than mid June. College is not 
getting paid for growth; rather it is losing money in winter-
intersession. There will be a budget and planning meeting on 
Wednesday, April 22, 2009 at 1:30 p.m.; anyone is welcomed to 
attend the meeting. State budget will be revised in May. 

  
Commissions 
 
Activities Hypnotist, Barry Jones will be performing tomorrow, Tuesday, 

March 31, 2009 at 11:45 a.m.   The show will last approximately 
75 minutes.  No popcorn or sno cones will be given since it takes 
away from the show. 

 
 Mr. Lopez will have someone work at the entrance door with the 

survey regarding the name change of the mascot. There is to be 
an in and out access from only one door to avoid distraction to 
the hypnotist.  Door next to the CASBAH is to be locked and the 
door towards the gym should have the bar across it. Signs are to 
be posted on the doors that are locked advising students to use 
other door. 

 
 President Mendenhall stated there will be an Easter Egg hunt 

next week on Thursday, April 9, 2009 at the Childcare facility. 
Brenda is to confirm with Lency Lucas the time of this event and 
the number of children for each age group. 
 

Affairs Chris Corrales stated they need to order trophies for Mr. and 
Mrs. Freshman of the year, athlete of the year, and club of the 
year.  Need to pick up invitations for the awards banquet. 

  
 President Mendenhall stated they are short 12 vases for the 

banquet. 
  
Cultural President Mendenhall stated that Ms. Gretz did not give a speech 

after all for the Women’s History event today in the College 
Center. She stated they should have done something different for 
this event rather than the Movie Fest. 

 
 Mr. Lopez advised the ASG to work together when coordinating 

an event.  The ASG is not working as a team.  He advised that 
when having an event in the College Center ensure that the 
tables are removed since it causes distraction and some students 
are rude and loud towards those students who want to watch the 
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movie. For future reference, move dining tables outside and 
provide an eating area in the patio.  

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
Resolution to initiate the Name 
Change on the IVC Mascot Survey is to be filled out in the entrance door of the hypnotist 

show on Tuesday, March 31, 2009. The ballot box is to be used 
for the surveys. 

 
Spring General Assembly The Spring General Assembly is scheduled from May 1st through 

the 3rd in San Diego-Mission Valley. Those who decide to go 
need to notify Saria by this Wednesday, April 1, 2009 in order to 
make the reservations. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Charter Forms None 
 
Activity Function Forms None 

  
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
Senators Life’s A Beach and Elections are coming up in May. Need to 

review timelines for elections. 
 
President President Mendenhall thanked Brenda Antunez for starting the 

ASG meeting.  She also thanked David Lopez for visiting and 
Jonathan for submitting the set up for the Hypnotist show. 

 
Advisor  Mr. Lopez stated that Life’s a Beach, elections and midterms are 

coming up and suggested it would be too much to add another 
big event for the students who could not attend the Life’s a 
Beach event. 

  
ADJOURNMENT The meeting was adjourned at 1: 57 p.m.  
 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 6, 
2009 at 1:15 p.m. in the Administration Board Room. 

 
 
          
PRESIDENT                                         DATE  A.S. ADVISOR   DATE 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by:         Date    


